DRAFT                              BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MINUTES

   Wednesday, September 19, 2012
      Swampscott, MA 01907
Attendance: Chairman, Richard Malagrifa, Vice Chair, David Van Dam, Selectmen Barry Greenfield, Glenn Kessler, Jill G. Sullivan, and Town Administrator, Thomas Younger. 
Open Session: Historical Annual Preservation Awards: 
Members of the Swampscott Historical Commission presented the Annual Historic Preservation Awards to the following: 
· Jonathan Bedard, Spatial Lofts, 143 Burrill Street, Swampscott, Mass.

· Emily and Charlie Cilley, 65 Thomas Road, Swampscott, Mass.

· Dan and Lisa Yeager, 131 Walker Road, Swampscott, Mass.
Open Discussion / Flooding:
Thomas Younger, Town Administrator spoke on a long term plan for flooding as a Town wide issue.  Thomas Younger believes there are many pockets when it comes to flooding but not all pockets are related. 

The following residents spoke on funding Town Meeting approved last year to do a study on lower Paradise Road flooding.  

· Julia Arsenault & David Arsenault, 29 Swampscott Avenue, Swampscott, Mass spoke on the issue in her neighborhood as being a health hazard and a safety concern. 
· Stacy Brook Neighborhood Association.

· Olaf Faeskorn, 26 Curry Circle, Swampscott, Mass.

Traffic Related: 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to deny a request from the Traffic Study Committee from Shelly Duyen Vu, 461 Humphrey Street, Swampscott, Mass for a request to allow parking on one side of the street at the end of Blaney Street and no parking on Marshall Street.
A request for handicapped parking at Beach Bluff Avenue was sent to the DPW Department to have the lines repainted at the handicapped spots. No action needed from the Board.
Open Discussion/ Parking Meters on Humphrey Street.
Selectman Greenfield spoke briefly on this idea and suggested due to others areas in Town that need attention it would be in the best interest at this time to table the idea of Kiosk on Humphrey Street. 

Selectman Sullivan believes that everyone should pay to use the Kiosk.  Selectman Sullivan thinks it would be a managerial nightmare to let residents not pay and will take longer to pay for the Kiosk Unit. 
Selectman Van Dam believes it is a very complexed. Selectman Van Dam does not want residents to have to pay to park. 
Selectman Kessler believes the concept of parking kiosk is a great idea and will bring in revenue to the Town, however does not want residents to have to pay to park. Selectman Kessler was not sure about being able to shut the meter on or off but would still have to pay for the unit. 
Votes of the Board: 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to approve meeting dates for the Board of Selectmen’s meetings on October 3, 2012, October 24, 2012, November 14, 2012 , November 28, 2012 and December 12, 20112, seconded by Selectman Van Dam.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to approve meeting minutes from August 22, 2012, seconded by Selectman Greenfield.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Kessler to approve an invoice for Bernstein & Miller, P, C, in the amount of $2,560.00, for services through August 31, 2012, seconded by Selectman Van Dam.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Van Dam to approve an annual request from the Swampscott Public Library, 61 Burrill Street, Swampscott, Mass to install a book sale sign on the corner of Monument and Burrill on the Town Hall green from September 20, 2012 through October 1, 2012, seconded by Selectman Kessler. 
The Board voted unanimously on a  motion by Selectman  Sullivan to approve a request from the Swampscott High School Class of 2014 to hang 2 banners on the front of the school on Essex Street as well on the fence in front of the playground of the Clarke School along with placing lawn signs around various parts of the Town to advertise “ A taste of Swampscott”, seconded by Selectman Greenfield. 
The Board of Selectman voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Kessler to approve a request from the Swampscott Fire Department for their annual Muscular Dystrophy Boot, seconded by Selectman Sullivan 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Greenfield to approve a request from Ethan Forman to run the 7th Annual Sea Glass Ride on Sunday, October 14, 2012. (Map is attached).Police Department approves, seconded by Selectman Sullivan.
Appointments:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to appoint Richard Smith, 55 Thomas Road, Swampscott, Mass to Historical Commission, seconded by Selectman Greenfield.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to authorize the process to provisionally promote one Police Sergeant, respectfully and request a civil service examination for permanent promotions for both upon agreement with the Police union to not fill the vacant patrols officers position which will be created by these promotions, seconded by Selectman Greenfield.
Proclamation:

Selectman Malagrifa read aloud the 2012 United Nation Day Proclamation.

New & Old Business:

Bill Hennessey of the Swampscott Harbor Advisory spoke on the railing at the Fish House that needs to be fixed, paint chipping off and unsafe.  

The Board felt that this request should follow the procedure of going through the capital Improvement request and let that committee decide. The Board bought up the possibility of putting on a future spring town meeting. 

Town Administrator’s Report:

Thomas Younger, Town Administrator updated the Board on the following:
Thanked Chief Madigan and members of the Police Union for their communications meeting 

· MMAPC grant meeting.

· Senior Center RFP.

· Marblehead working the IT Department.

· Working with Nancy Lord, Personnel Manager on evaluation on Department Heads including their measurable goals.
· Town Meeting communications including email communication.

· Barber Surf Rake Company used at Phillips Beach. 

· Tedesco engineering should be done shortly, contract has been completed. 

· Spring Town meeting a possibility for funding source for flooding issues. 

Selectmen’s Time: 

 Selectman Kessler attended Selectman Van Dam’s office hours and commented how awesome it was to be part of the office hours. Selectman Kessler wanted to remind coaches on having more recycling bins at the soccer fields. Selectman Kessler spoke on the Farmer Market and how well received it has been from the community. 
Selectman Greenfield congratulated Thomas Younger, Town Administrator on a busy summer and a lot more work ahead of the Board.  Selectman Greenfield spoke on a recent bicycle accident in Town and recognized the Swampscott Police Department for their fast response and luckily the women had a helmet on. Selectman Greenfield spoke on a lot of comments being spoke about on problems that exist throughout the Town, but does not see many solutions being thrown around. Selectman Greenfield is grateful to be working with the Police Department and the Police Union. 
Selectman Van Dam questioned the City Bar and Grill Restaurant and Bar in Vinnin Square on no activity there in a few weeks. Selectman Van Dam spoke on his disappointment with the Police Building Study Committee for not attending a Selectmen’s meeting to give an update. Selectman Van Dam mentioned a minor mistake on the recent water bills that went out in Town which were only cents on the dollar and are being fixed. 
Adjournment:
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to adjourn meeting at 9:30PM seconded by Selectman Van Dam. 
Attest: 
Maureen Shultz, 
Administrative Assistant 

